
Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Projects 

Handing Over Ceremony of 

‘The Project for Construction of Classroom Building and Staff House for Kopiu Primary School’ 

 

 

     On 22nd September, 2020, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction 

of Classroom Building and Staff House for Kopiu Primary School’ was held in Weather Coast 

District of Guadalcanal Province. The ceremony was attended by approximately 400 people 

including school representatives. 

     The Government of Japan supported Kopiu Primary School, which had lost their classroom 

building and staff house from cyclone, through grant assistance amounting to 

US66,997(SBD$542,675) to rebuild a raised-floor classroom building (3 classrooms) and staff 

house (3 rooms). The project is expected to solve the shortage of school facilities and 

improve the learning environment by providing single-grade classroom to all grades. 

     The head teacher said in her remarks, ‘We won’t have any problems with our school 

facilities again. We would like to say thank you to the government of Japan and the tax 

payers.’ 
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